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paleochannel to the SVRP Aquifer. The proposed mitigation measures are contrary to statue, 
caselaw and Ecology's policy3 . 

A full Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) should be conducted to address the issues raised 
herein. The EIS should include details and supporting data that the paleochannels contribute to 
the SVRP Aquifer, where the new proposed well field is planned and how A WH proposed plan 
will not impact or accelerate the PFOA/PFOS from migrating to the SVRP Aquifer. 
Additionally, the EIS should include seasonal use and seasonal environmental impacts including 
climate change on the SVRP Aquifer and the Spokane River. 

Both Spokane and Airway Heights work together under the Coordinated Water System Plan for 
Spokane County. Spokane and Airway Heights have had an interlocal agreement for water 
service for over 30 years, whereby Spokane provides supplemental and emergency water to 
Airway Heights. We anticipate continued partnering in an effort to effectively and efficiently 
address Airway Heights' water needs. However, based on the documents submitted regarding the 
SEP A Checklist, there needs to be a more comprehensive evaluation. As such, Spokane requests 

a threshold determination that will address a full evaluation of the environmental impacts as a 
result of new water usage and demand on the Aquifer. 

Thank you for review and consideration of the City of Spokane's comments. 

Nadi ward 

Ma� , . 

Bree Be gs 
Council President, City of Spokane 

cc: Members of City Council 
Johnnie Perkins, City Administrator 
Michael C. Ormsby, City Attorney 
Marlene Feist, Public Works Director 
Katherine Miller, Integrated Capital Management Director 
Raylene Gennett, Wastewater Director 
Loren Searl, Water Superintendent 
Albert Tripp, Airway Heights City Administrator 

3 See, Department of Ecology Publications 20-11-083 & 98-1802-WR; Chapter 90.54 RCW; Chapter 90.03; Foster 
v. Ecology, 184 Wn.2d 465,362 P.3d 959 (2015).


